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 Fines and Traffic Law Working Group 

1. 
Meeting of members of the NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group


The following organisations are represented on the working group.

· Aboriginal Legal Service NSW / ACT 
· CLCs 

· NSW Department Attorney General & Justice (DAGJ) 
· LawAccess NSW 

· Legal Aid NSW 

· Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

· Roads and Maritime Services (RMS)
· Shopfront 

· Salvos Legal 

The working group met on 20 February 2013 at the offices of the Aboriginal Legal Service (NSW / ACT).  
2.
Activities / outcomes


The objectives of the working group are set out in its Terms of Reference.  This report outlines the progress of the group towards achieving these objectives:
1. Work with Legal Aid NSW, ALS and DAGJ to promote participation in the Work and Development Orders (WDO) program to key stakeholders and clarify referral pathways between them.
· Working group noted the significant increase in WDO applications and approvals since April 2012 (this corresponds to the establishment of the WDO initiative by Legal Aid NSW). New clients to the program are now averaging more than 400 per month.
· 
 Further progress has been made in signing up agencies to be sponsors of the program. There are now more than 800 sponsor agencies across the state. A check needs to be done to ascertain whether there are any geographical gaps in the coverage of these agencies. 
2.
Explore practical and workable options for licensing non-licensed drivers and re-licensing disqualified drivers.

Birth certificates and identify documents

One of the barriers to obtaining a driver's licence for Aboriginal people is that they often do not have identity documents such as birth certificates.

The working group noted that there does not appear to be a coordinated strategy for outreach to Aboriginal communities in RRR areas around the issue of birth certificates.  The working group is convening a sub-committee  (comprising of representatives from NSW Births Deaths and Marriages, Department of Premier and Cabinet, CLCs and Legal Aid NSW) to consider developing a coordinated approach to the application and issue of birth certificates in Aboriginal communities in RRR NSW. 
The working group also noted there were difficulties faced by migrants and refugees in obtaining proof of citizenship (e.g. citizen certificates) in order to obtain a licence.
Road and Maritime Services pilot projects
RMS updated the working group about a number of pilot projects aimed at licencing members of remote Aboriginal communities.

NSW Audit Office and the Graduated Licencing Scheme

The NSW Audit office undertook an audit of the graduated licencing program and found that Aboriginal communities (especially in remote locations) were not engaged with the scheme.  The audit office is working to improve legal and safe driving in Aboriginal communities. The audit office is running a number of community consultations in March and April 2013.  Working group members are distributing information about these consultations to their networks in order to encourage participation in the consultations.

3. 
Next meeting

The working group plans to meet next on 8 May 2013.
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